
 
 

Week 35 Wetherbuzz 

Monday 3
rd

 July – Friday 7
th

 July 2017 

Monday 3
rd

 July  Monday Clubs 

 Staff Meeting – 8am 

 Games for Years 3 and 4 – 9 – 11:30am  

 Drum Workshop – am  

 School Management Meeting – 3pm  

 Sports Day at Wetherby Sports Ground – 1-4pm 

Please note boys will need to be collected from WSG at 

4pm. There are school buses and they will pick up from 

WSG. No return buses back to WPS for boys. 

 NO CLUBS OR HOMEWORK CLUB 

– School finishes at 4pm  

Tuesday 4
th

 July  Tuesday Clubs 

 Year 8 Sports Leaders – all day   

 Wetherby Choir – 8-9am  

 Games for Years 7 and 8 – 9-11:30am  

 Swimming for Year 5 – 9-11am  

 Games for Years 3 and 4 – 1:30-4pm 

 Prize Giving at St Mary’s Church, Bryanston Square – 7pm 

Please note that attendance is compulsory for all boys. 

 NO CLUBS OR HOMEWORK CLUB 

– School finishes at 4pm 

Wednesday 5
th

 July  Wednesday Clubs 

 Winning House Trip to Margate – all day  

 Year 7 Rowing at Putney – CANCELLED  

 Physical Education for Year 7 – 9-10:30am  

 Swimming for Year 3 – 9-10:30am  

 Swimming for Year 4 – 10am-12pm  

 Games for Years 7 and 8 – 1:30-4pm  

 NO CLUBS OR HOMEWORK CLUB 

– School finishes at 4pm 

Thursday 6
th

 July Thursday Clubs 

 School Assembly at the Church of the Annunciation – 11-12pm 

Boys can be dismissed from the Church at 12pm.   

 LAST DAY OF TERM – School finishes at 1pm 

Buses will depart from school as usual from 12:45pm and 

pick up will commence at 1pm.  

 NO CLUBS OR HOMEWORK CLUB 

– School finishes at 1pm 

Friday 7
th

 July     

 STAFF INSET DAY  

 School closed for boys 

 

 
 
 



Dear Parents, 
 
As one academic year finishes, another one begins, with New Boys’ Evening on Tuesday night 
at the Prep School and New Boys’ Induction at the Senior School on Wednesday.  As much as 
we are sad to say goodbye to those boys and their families who are leaving, it is one of the 
great things about working in schools that they are ‘regenerated’ every year - different boys, 
different staff; change is so energising, if managed correctly, yet the fundamental culture and 
ethos of our Schools remains a constant, the roots of our shared endeavours. 
 
In a week when I read online of a School in Essex that has taken Music off their school 
timetable due to budget cuts, I was very proud to witness the first Wetherby Prep Inter-House 
Music Competition this morning.  Got to admit, even though I am always a massive supporter 
of school initiatives, I did take some convincing from Nathaniel Brawn who promised me all 
along that, “It’ll be great…well, it’ll be fun at the very least!”  And so it was, as the boys, 
particularly in the choruses, rose to the spirit of the occasion in that special Wetherby way.  
Every bit as memorable was the Staff Choir, with their rendition of Katy Perry’s ‘Roar’.  It didn’t 
have quite the same triumphant, anthemic roar as the version sang by Katy Perry at 
Glastonbury last weekend but a terrific effort all the same and great to see the hand-waving, 
smiles and appreciation of the boys. Well done to Nat Brawn, the Music Department, our 
‘sporting’ staff and for the adjudication of our friend from the Senior School, Director of Music, 
Mr Jon Martin, for what was a very memorable occasion this morning. 
 
At the Senior School, not a Friday Assembly goes by without musical accompaniment by the 
boys - duos, trios, quartets or quintets and individual pieces, together with always excellent 
and rousing singing of whatever piece of contemporary music is chosen for the week.  The 
boys have shown great coverage and have no inhibitions about singing or performing in these 
schools – it is truly superb to see.  In many all-boys schools, sport can dominate the profile 
and identity of a community just a little too far but I would like to think that we care about and 
give as much attention to Music and the Arts, whilst still advancing our sporting prowess.  
 
I will leave this column here, as I am being beckoned by Prep School staff to come down to the 
Dining Room to start our annual ‘Prize Giving Decisions Evening Debate’.  This has always 
been one of my favourite nights of the year.  So much consideration, debate and passion from 
so many staff who care so much about the boys in this School. And the outcomes?  Well, 
you’ll just have to turn up to Prize Giving on Tuesday to find out… 
 
Have a good weekend, 
 

 
 

Staff News 
 

We are pleased to announce that last 
week, Peroline Ainsworth (SEN teacher) 
had a beautiful baby boy, Rafi. Everyone 
is doing well. Congratulations, Miss 
Ainsworth! 

 
 

 



 

Birthday Books 
 
It was Benjamin C's tenth birthday last Sunday and 
as a result he has donated four Chris Colfer 'Land of 
Stories' books to the Library.  Happy Birthday and 
thanks Benjamin! 

 
Citizen of the Week 

 
This week’s Citizen of the Week is Jacob C in 3P. It 
can be hard work, a mental as well as physical 
challenge, when recovering from serious injury but 
Jacob’s attitude has been exemplary. Not once at 
school has he let his situation get the better of him 
or, every bit as impressively, lost sight of enjoying 
the achievements of others, a thoroughly positive 
attitude. Well done, Jacob! 

 

 

Sportsman of the Week 
 
This week’s Sportsman of the Week is Rory M in 5B. 
A talented sportsman in the making, it was great to 
hear that Rory took part in a demanding Aquathlon 
event this week, achieving third place overall, a 
remarkable achievement at this early stage. Success 
in this sport, which combines swimming and running, 
is testament to Rory’s determined approach. Well 
done, Rory! 

 

 



From the Deputy Head – End of Term Notices 
 

Miss Hart writes… 
 
It is hard to believe we have arrived at the final week of the school year! This is always a time when 
the School community comes together as whole to celebrate the school year. We hope as many 
parents as possible will be able to join us at the following events: 
 
Sports Day at Wetherby Sports Ground – Monday 3rd July at 12:30pm 
Parents can choose to bring their son directly to the Sports Ground at 12:30pm. Alternatively, we will 
transport boys via coach to Wetherby Sports Ground so that they are ready for a 1pm start. All boys 
should be collected from Wetherby Sports Ground at 4pm. Please note that the school buses will also 
depart from the Sports Ground and not Bryanston Square. 
 
Prize Giving at St Mary’s Church – Tuesday 4th July at 7:00pm 
This is always such a special evening and is compulsory event for all boys. Again, we hope as many 
parents as possible will be able to join us. Boys should be in full school uniform and should wear 
black school shoes.  
 
Last Day of Term Arrangements  
Please note the following arrangements for the last day of term on Thursday 6th July: 
 
• Boys should come into school in full school uniform with a blazer.  
• Assembly is from 10:45am-12pm and parents are very welcome to attend this.  
• Boys can be dismissed from the Church after this if a parent is present. Otherwise, pick-up is 

from school at 12:45pm and buses will depart at 1pm. 
 
Reports 
Reports will be posted to parents on Thursday 9th July.  
 

From the Senior Mistress  

Miss Olney writes … 

Winning House Trip to Margate 

Huge congratulations to Dawson who are the winning 

House for 2016-2017 and have achieved the highest 

number of housepoints! It was a closely fought 

competition all-year but the boys in Dawson made their 

House Captain, Milo G, proud and they have all earned a 

spot on the Winning House Trip to Margate next 

Wednesday 5th July. Boys who have also earned the 

highest housepoints within their forms are also invited to 

attend this trip as they should feel proud of their efforts 

this year.  

 

More information will be emailed directly to parents but 

this is just to remind boys that they should be in school 

no later than 8:45am on Wednesday and should bring 

with them a rucksack with packed lunch, sun cream, hat, 

spending money as well as a £20 contribution towards 

the cost of the trip. They will be able to wear their own 

clothes for the day. We will have a great day out in 

Margate playing Adventure Golf and spending lots of time 

on the beach. We aim to return to school for about 

5:45/6pm.  

 



If you have any questions in the meantime, please don’t hesitate to contact me. The Wetherby 

teachers and I are very much looking forward to this trip as it’s great fun spending a day at the 

seaside! Well done, boys - you earned this! 

 

  
 

Lower School Assembly 

 

On Monday, the Lower School met for an assembly with the focus on ‘Manners and Politeness’. It 

was so lovely to see the Lower School Form Tutors to recognise two boys each and they were 

awarded Headmaster’s Good Shows for their excellent manners and attitude this term. Well done to 

the following: 

 

Year 3:  Year 4: Year 5: 

Willoughby Hassall Emmanuel Tomazos  Maximillian Papasavvas 

Felix von Saher  Harry Lister Thompson Higgins 

 Boris Bogolyubov Gregory Granovski 

 Felix Crow Jasper Hunter 

 Leonardo Bertolo Kameron Khlat 

 Elyas Efthimiou Oliver White 

  Sebastian Drax 

 

 



School Council 
 

It was our penultimate School Council meeting this week and once again, Chef Peter served us 
pancakes for the meeting – thank you!  
 
Issues/Ideas brought up during meeting: 

 Franchise football – The boys have spoken with their 
forms about their favourite team names and have 
decided upon the following; Bulldogs, Stallions, Sharks, 
Eagles and Crocodiles.   

 Franchise teams – Following on from the discussion 
about names, the boys were hopeful to have the 
franchise teams more equal so that Years 7&8 were 
mixed rather than Year 7 playing against Year 8.  

 Snack votes – The boys came back with some great 
ideas to share with School Council and the most popular 
snack ideas are; flapjacks, fruit, raisins, rice-cakes, mini 
cheddars, grapes/cherries.  

 Bathroom taps – A few boys mentioned that the 
automatic taps in the toilets were too warm with the hot 
weather and were wondering if they could be turned 
down a few degrees so they are cooler for the summer. 

 Water bottles – A few boys mentioned having plastic 
cups next to the water coolers but then voted against this 
to be more eco-friendly. They are very keen still to 
design a Wetherby branded water bottle!  

 

Action Plan: 
Boys will share these ideas with their forms and talk to them more about what was discussed.  
 

 Franchise football – Miss Olney has emailed the meeting minutes to the Games staff for 
consideration about names and year groups for next term.   

 Snacks – School Council has come up with some great suggestions and Miss Olney will 
speak to Chef Peter further to see which options are viable.   

 Bathroom taps – Miss Olney will speak to Hal and see whether we can turn the temperate 
down on the taps. 

 Water bottles – Miss Olney thinks a Wetherby branded water bottle is a great idea and will 
ask boys to design a few/come up with some suggestions so we can implement this in 
September.  

 
The final meeting is scheduled for Monday 3

rd
 July (due to Prize Giving on the Tuesday). 

 
From the Fashion Cupboard - 4B Fashion Designers 

 
 
Miss Olney and Miss Baillieu write… 
 
On Tuesday, 4B were treated to a visit from 
mum, Stella McCartney, to spend the morning 
designing t-shirts. Ms McCartney spoke about her 
career as a fashion designer and the boys were 
then able to take on this role by designing their 
own t-shirts. At the beginning of the session, only 
2 boys put their hands up when asked if they 
wanted to be a fashion designer, but by the end, 
nearly the whole class wanted to be one! 

 



The boys loved using a range of mediums from fabric and buttons to paints and crayons to make their 

t-shirts as creative and colourful as possible. There were some excellent designs and we look forward 

to seeing the boys wearing their 2017 Summer Collection! 

 
 

From the English Department - Reading Champions and summer reading 

 

Mrs Trevitt writes… 

 

Congratulations to our final Reading Champions of the year!  These boys have been reading 

prolifically over term and are excellent reading ambassadors for Wetherby.    

 

Tristan Anderson 

Joshua Linnane 

Emmanuel Tomazos 

Aurelien Abbosh 

Gray Gardner 

Lucas Mousavizadeh 

Massimiliano Catallo-Bauman 

Oscar Sutherland 

George Wells 

Luke Leventis 

Cassian Rattray 

Zachary Wulfsohn 

Laurence Fritze 

Darius Marchant 

James Ward 

Zain Ahmed 

Zade Asseily 

 

Attached to this week’s Wetherbuzz are all the reading lists for the summer.  Do scan through and enjoy 

some new adventures over the holidays! 



 
 

Year 6 Animation Talk 

 

On Wednesday, Year 6 were delighted to welcome Craig Kellman.  An alumni of California Institute of the 

Arts, Emmy and Annie Award Nominee Craig has enjoyed success in all areas of animation – from character 

design to writing; directing to storyboarding and has even provided a few voices!  He is currently working 

with Mrs Wordsmith https://mrswordsmith.com/  to promote a wide vocabulary, in order for children to reach 

their full communicative potential. The boys were thrilled to hear some insider snippets from their favourite 

shows such as Spongebob Squarepants, and we even got a spoiler about the upcoming Madagascar 4!  

Some lucky participants even got to take home their own caricature, based on an ambitious word to define 

them!  Can you guess from the pictures what their word might have been? A huge thanks must go to Mrs 

Payne, for organising, and to Craig for coming in to talk to us! 

 

  
  

   
 

From the Art Department   
 

Miss Clifford writes… 
Year 5 Hockney Project 

This term in Art, Year 5 have been looking at the work of David Hockney and developing their skills in using 
colouring pencils effectively. They have produced fantastic pieces of art in response to his vibrant paintings. 
Below are some of the eye-catching, lively pieces of artwork. Well done, boys! 
 

https://mrswordsmith.com/


 

 

 
 

   

 

 
 

 
Drawings by: Ivan Galanternik (5K), Rory McConnon (5B), Elliot Chailley (5K), Alexander True (5K), 
Lucas Jorgensen (5K), George Sakellariou (5T). 

 
Year 7 Birds 

Ms Kirby writes…. 
 
Year 7 have been designing and creating spectacular birds in Art and Design this term. Combining features 
from a range of birds, the final pieces are all remarkably different. Some are small and neat with defined 
beaks and sharp detailed feet. Others are large scale and look like an undiscovered Amazonian parrot, 
crossed with an eagle! The boys have chosen the features carefully, planning out the environment, food 
source and habits of their innovations. It has been great fun and very rewarding to see how the boys tackled 
this project, they solved problems and worked so well as a group of artists. We plan to display them around 
the school in in September, so keep your eyes to the skies! Well done, Year 7 - great work! 
 

  
  

 

 

  



 

  

Birds by Milo Petit (7M), Varun Vashisht (7V), Aki Hatzistefanis (7M), James Hunter (7M), Maximilian 
Gardner (7M) and Salar Moghadam (7V)  

 
From the Classics Department – A Visit to St Mary’s Bryanston Square  

 
Magister Vogiatzis scribit ….   
 
On Thursday morning we visited our neighbouring school St Mary’s Bryanston Square and introduced 
through PowerPoint presentations, and various activities, the subject of Classics to the boys and girls of this 
school. Our wonderful ambassadors of the subject (Theo Wright, Varun Vashisht, Javier Fernandez De 
Ybarra, Barnaby Russell, Christopher Radcliffe, Luke Leventis, Nicholas Dyer, Anders Brakus, Adam Hydari, 
Milan Escarcega, Ashaan Jayaraj and Sava Seltzer) proudly represented our school and introduced the 
students to the stories of Troy and the Odyssey (Ashaan, Nicholas, Adam);  the Roman Military strategies 
and soldiers’ outfits (Anders); to the stories of Perseus (Varun) as well as to Greek Gods, Goddesses, 
Mythological Creatures and Monsters (Nicholas and Adam). Additionally, various artefacts were presented 
while the boys talked about their stories and the way they were manufactured. Milan presented his Battle of 
Thermopylae and Sava his Daedalus and Icarus project. Theo, Christopher, Javier, Luke and Barnaby also 
assisted the students of the schools to complete various handouts on Greek Mythology and the Alphabet.  
 
This has been a wonderful experience for all of us and one I will forever treasure as a Classics teacher. 
These boys made us all feel very proud of the passion and commitment they have shown on the subject of 
Classics. I would, therefore, like to salute and congratulate them. 
 

  
  

  
 



 
From the Geography Department – Year 5 Independent Research Projects 

 
Miss Kroiter writes… 
 
In Year 5 Geography this week we have been researching different countries for our ‘Independent Research 
Country Projects’. The boys gave some fascinating presentations on a range of countries across the world. 
Iran, India, Iceland, Australia, Greece and America were just some countries that we learnt about. Boys 
talked about the food, culture, population and location of each country. It was great to hear about countries 
that boys either came from or had visited and therefore felt passionate about. 
 

  
Maximilian Awuma – Hamilton (5B) Maximilian Papasavvas (5B) 

 
From Clubs – Travel and Culture Club 

 
Miss Kroiter writes…  
 
As a final treat to the end of term we went on a little outing to some local foreign supermarkets to sample 
some of their delicacies. We visited the local Greek delicatessen and then we went to the local Middle Easter 
supermarket. The boys bought a range of local sweets including Baklava, Turkish Delight and Jalebi. This 
was a great end to the club this term! 
 

 
 

 



 
From the Music Department 

 
Mr Brawn writes…  
 
Another busy term in the Music Department is coming to an end and what an end it’s been! We have been 
delighted with the response to Inter-House Music, which culminated in today’s competition. It was lovely to 
see the whole school singing and having a great time doing it. Special congratulations must go to Sava S, 
and of course all of the soloists! The winning house was Dawson with their excellent rendition of ‘Read All 
About It’ by Emile Sande but I thought all the boys sung admirably!  
 

  
 

 

Staff Choir! 

 
 



 
In addition to that, on Wednesday we had our final Breakfast Concert of the year where we, yet again, 
witnessed a great variety of instruments and genres being performed. 
 

 
 

 
 
Finally, Wetherby Voices were very proud to be invited to sing at the Pimlico Pensioners’ Tea Party on 
Tuesday afternoon. The rain didn’t dampen their spirits as the boys sang through songs such as When We 
Were Young, Hold Back the River and The Ash Grove. 
 



 

 
 
It has been a great year for the Music Department as a whole with a number of our budding instrumentalists 
wowing us during recitals through the year. Special praise must go to all our choirs though. It is a joy to see 
so many boys enjoying their singing and we have been delighted with their progress since the start of the 
year. Our tour to Belgium was an obvious highlight – for boys and staff! – and we hope to make this a yearly 
occurrence. I am sure the boys will all pull together for one last hurrah at Prize Giving on Tuesday where 
Wetherby Voices, Wetherby Choir and Chamber Choir join forces for a final performance. 
 

From Year 8 - Pimlico Pensioners’ Tea Party 
 
Miss Williamson writes… 
 
Last Tuesday our Year 8 Leavers hosted an afternoon tea for the Pimlico Pensioners. We could not have 
more pleased with the boys’ generosity and courtesy towards their guests. The boys spent the morning 
preparing goody bags (which included Mrs Bowers’ famous Wetherby branded shortbread), flower arranging, 
sandwich making and decorating bunting before carrying it all down to St. Mary’s to set up. Wetherby Voices 
kicked off the afternoon with a beautiful recital followed by a round of bingo and plenty of chatting over cake. 
A few gallons of tea, a game of bingo and five Victoria sponges later, our guests left singing the praises of all 
the Year 8 boys. Several of the pensioners remarked how ‘polite’, ‘educated’ and ‘charming’ the boys were. 
Well done to all the boys, you really made it a special afternoon.   
 

  
 

 
 
 
 



 
From the Games Department - Details for Sports Day Monday 3rd July 

 
Mr Dean writes… 
 
We hope you are looking forward to our annual sports day as much as I am. There are a few key details for 
the day listed below: 
 
- Boys are not required to come school on Monday morning and are more than welcome to go straight to 
Wetherby Sports Ground. If going straight to the sports ground please arrive by 12.30pm as we would like to 
start promptly at 1pm. 
- All boys are to be collected from the sports ground by 4pm, not from school. Please also note that the 
school buses will depart the sports ground and not from school. 
- Please could boys wear their white house polo shirts with the coloured collar.  
- The weather is not anticipated to be overly hot and we will provide water and sun cream on site, but boys 
are still welcome to bring their own water, sun cream, and sun hat on the day. 
 
We look forward to seeing many of you on the day, it promises to be a great occasion. 
 

Details for the 2017 / 2018 Junior and Senior Wetherby Swim Squad Trials 
 

Mr Bayes writes… 
 
The team has a busy year to look forward to, with inter-school galas, swimming festivals, London Swim 
League and IAPS Regional Qualifiers for Nationals. The swim team reflects the fastest swimmers in the 
school and trials are held every year so that the squad can be selected. Details of the two trial sessions can 
be found below.  
 
Lower School: Years 3, 4 and 5 trials will be held at Seymour Leisure Centre, Seymour St, W1H 5TJ, from 
4.30 to 5.30pm on Wednesday 13th September. Times will be taken in front, back and breaststroke. Please 
can you notify your form teacher and cc dean.bayes@wetherbyprep.co.uk to register your son for the trial 
when your son commences in September. The group will be walked across by staff at 4.10pm, leaving from 
the back door of the school and will be ready to be picked up from Seymour at 5.45pm, once the trials are 
completed. There will be no opportunity to take the late bus home. The trials are open to all comers. Parents 
of those boys who are selected for the squad will be notified by email. The Junior Squad train together on 
Wednesdays during term time from 4.15 – 5.00pm. Pick-ups take place from Seymour Leisure Centre at 
5.10pm.  
 
Upper School: Years 6, 7 and 8 trials will be held at Porchester Leisure Centre, Queensway, W2 5HS from 
4.30 – 5.30pm on Thursday 14th September. Times will be taken in front, back, breast and fly. If there are 
any new boys who are keen to trial, please notify your form teacher and cc dean.bayes@wetherbyprep.co.uk 
to register your son for the trial when your son commences in September. The swimming bus will leave 
promptly at 4.05pm outside school and boys will be ready to be picked up from Porchester at 5.30pm, once 
the trials are completed. There will be no opportunity to take the late bus home. The trials are open to all. 
Parents of those boys who are selected for the squad will be notified via email. The Senior Squad train 
together on Thursdays during term time from 4.30pm – 5.30pm. Pick-ups will occur from Porchester at 
5.45pm. 

 
A Cracking Effort from Ms Kirby 

Mr McClinton writes… 
 
Around 600 swimmers travelled to Dorney Lake on Saturday 24 June for the Eton Swim, an annual favourite 
in the south-east swimming community. Five challenges were available on the day ranging from a swift 750 
metres to an epic 10km swimming marathon. After a record breaking June heatwave had hit the UK earlier in 
the week, swimmers and spectators would have been forgiven for packing their sunscreen, but were greeted 
on the day with an overcast sky and intermittent drizzle. The lake remained a pleasant 21.5°C, leaving some 
competitors debating until the last minute whether to wear a wetsuit or not. Ms Kirby, seasoned non-wetsuit 
open water swimmer, finished the 750m race in 16.57 in 11th place. Well done, Ms Kirby! 
 

   

mailto:dean.bayes@wetherbyprep.co.uk
mailto:dean.bayes@wetherbyprep.co.uk


 
From the Performance Corner – Strength Training 

 
Mr McClinton writes… 
 
Many aspects of health and performance benefit from Olympic style power lifting, commonly referred to as 
strength training, as the literature suggests. There is a misconception that lifting weights; such as barbells, 
squatting or dead lifting, adds unnecessary bulk and weight gain. In fact, research suggests power lifting 
supports many health outcomes. Consequently I suggest everyone should consider a weight lifting 
programme specific to age and health goals.  
 
Functional training - Research has highlighted that power lifting strengthens legs, back and upper body 
musculature. Skeletal muscle can also be enhanced by power lifting. Improved muscle flexibility may also 
develop as a result of a strength training programme. The squat for example shapes and defines leg and hip 
muscles better than many other training modalities according to a recent study published in Medicine & 
Science in Sports & Exercise. The deadlift strengthens back and legs whilst the bench press enhances most 
of the major muscles in the upper body. Assistance muscles are fully engaged during whole body lifting 
exercises. This supports the concept that functional training, such as power lifting, potentially impacts the 
whole body and may improve several physiological markers as we age.   
 
Fat loss - Power lifting is an explosive training modality with the potential to burn lots of calories. Long-term, 
this may affect metabolic output i.e. burning calories more efficiently.  Research has shown that participants 
undergoing resistance training can increase calorific output over a 24 hour period by up to 15 percent. 
Resistance training can therefore be effective in a fat loss programme. 
 
Skeletal health - Resistance training has the potential to decrease numerous health risk factors by 
improving ligament and tendon strength, bone density and mitochondrial function (energy metabolism).  
Applying force through the joints also facilitates osteoblast activity, the proliferation of new bone tissue. 
Weight training helps bones retain its calcium content and helps stimulate the formation of new bone. Weight 
training approximately three times per week for a minimum of ten minutes can stimulate these physiological 
changes. It’s possible to lay down new muscle and bone density at any age, staggering! 
 
Athletic ability - The act of power lifting improves other biomechanical markers including speed and vertical 
jump. A 2004 study published in the British Journal of Sports Medicine highlighted a correlation between 
squat strength and sprint speed. There was also a direct correlation between squat strength and vertical 
jump. Therefore, if you want to run faster or jump higher, consider building a bigger squat through power 
lifting. To conclude, whole body weight baring exercises contributes to sporting excellence such as martial 
arts, rock climbing and running. It also adds value to everyday activities, from correct posture to breathing 
and improved sleep.  Do drop me a line if you have any further questions on this topic. 

 
Shot Putt 

 

Holding the shot  

The shot is held at the base of the fingers not the 

palm 

The fingers are slightly spread apart  

The thumb supports the shot 

The hand is bent back in a cocked position 

 It looks like you are caring a tray 

Neck placement  

Raise the shot above your head 

Lower the shot straight down under the jaw 

Push the shot into your neck 

Lift your elbow parallel to the floor. Don’t squeeze 

your elbow towards your back 

Check to see that your thumb is pointing down 

The palm should be pointing towards the throwing 

area  

Delivering the shot  

Eyes to the sky 

Punch the shot away from the neck 

Keep the elbow high at all times 

Finish the throw with a flip of the wrist 

Good luck!  



 
Week 34 Sports Report 

 
Cricket 

 
U 11 (A & B) v Devonshire House 
 
U11 (A) – WP won by 42 runs 
MoM – Frankie George 
U11 (B) – WP lost by 7 runs 
MoM – Oscar Sutherland 
 
U9 A, B, C & D v Thomas’ Clapham  
 
U9 (A) Thomas’s won by 10 runs 
MoM – Sebastian Bell 
U9 (B) Lost by 20 runs 
MoM – Matthew Rampin 
U9 (C) – won by 5 runs 
MoM – Luca Maher  
U9 (D) – won by 2 runs 
MoM – Innes Adams 
 
U8 (A/B) v St. Stephen’s 
 
U8 (A) – Wetherby lost by 24 runs 
MoM – Benett Higgins 
U8 (B) – Wetherby lost by 1 run 
MoM – Krishna Agarwal 
 
U13 1st XI v Harrodian  
 
U(13) 1st – WP won by 40 runs 
MoM – Daryus Marchant 
 
U(12) XI v NHP 
U12 – NHP won by 21 runs 
MoM – Milo Pettit 
 
U 10 (A & B) v Arnold House 
 
U10 (A) – A very strong Arnold House ran out winners 
MoM – Sebastian Jones 
U10 (B) – WP won by 26 runs 
MoM – Jackson Frieda 
 
Year 5 Franchise 
 
Raiders v Shamrocks, Raiders won by 38 runs 
MoM – Max Catallo-Bauman 
 
Warriors v Cavaliers, Warriors beat the Cavaliers by 6 runs 
MoM – Edward Jeffcott 
 
Year 6 Franchise 
 
Knight Riders v Broncos, Knight Riders won by 5 runs 
MoM – Alani Mosaku 
 
Chargers v Panthers, Panthers won by 13 runs 
MoM – Cody Juma 
 

Rowing 
 
Well done to Blake Merriman last weekend in the renowned Egham Cup regatta, Surrey. Blake finished 3rd 
in the J13 event.  
 
 

 



 
Aquathlon 

 
Mr Bayes writes….. 
 
Wetherby sent a 26 man strong team to the National Schools Aquathlon in Effingham, Surrey on Monday 
26th June. The event attracted 576 competitors from 40 schools around England. The event, in its 6th year 
of running, is essentially a duathlon with a swim leg and a run leg, with the distance dependant on the age of 
the competitor. Filippo Hurrell, our sole year 3 entry completed a 50m swim and 500m run. Years 4 and 5 
competed in the sprint section and completed a 100m run and a 1km run. Finally, years 6, 7 and 8 competed 
in the Olympic section which consisted of a 200m swim and a 2km run. 
 
The boys thoroughly enjoyed the experience and the competition, often against some very fast girls! 
 
Results: 
 
Year 3                     Filippo Hurrell     7th 

 
Year 4 Sebastian Bell 9

th
 

 Gabriel Wells 10
th
 

 Brooks Stevens 11
th
  

 Aryton Palmer 12
th
 

 Fergus Farrell 13
th
  

 
Year 5 Rory McConnon 3

rd
  

 Chinua Ogbununde 19
th
  

 Alexander Scott 12
th
  

 Charles Gouilliard 22
nd

  

 
Year 6  Nicholas Sesson-Farre 6

th
  

 Theodore Bischoff 8
th
  

 Sam Williams 9
th
  

 Nicholas Finch 10
th
  

 Raphael Harpel 11
th
  

 Lachlan Cairncross 16
th
  

 

Year 7 Sebastian Moscoso 4
th
  

 Barnaby Russell 12
th
  

 Lars Fritze 12
th
  

 Matteo Hurrell 13
th
  

 

Year 8 Alexander Williams 6
th
 

 George Greig 9
th
 

 Claudius Wheeler 8
th
  

 Alec Hogarth 10
th
  

 
Well done, to all the boys who competed. You represented the school with distinction. We look forward to the 
2017 – 2018 season of duathlons and triathlons and will formally select a team to represent the school next 
year. For those boys keen to trial for the team, please start your training now…..Swim, run, ride…..repeat. 
 

From the Maths Department – Weekly Challenges 
 
Mr Gascoine writes… 
 
Congratulations to the boys below! Please collect your housepoint from after half term. Please make sure 
that all answer sheets include workings out, full name and form class please. 
 

Lower School Maths Challenge Brainiacs Upper School Maths Challenge Bright Sparks 

Nadhmi Auchi Taymour Auchi Nadhmi Auchi Maxime Chailley 

Laith Auchi    

 
 



 

Lower School Maths Challenge Upper School Maths Challenge 

  

 
Highest Housepoint Earners by Form Class 

 

Lower School  Upper School 

3P Lorenz Bjorgolfsson   6B Gideon Stead 

4B Tom Gray  6J Louis Jaume 

4K Aurelien Abbosh   Cameron Childs 

4M Luca Maher  6T Zain Habba 

5B Chinua Ogbunude  7M Milo Pettit 

5K Jackson Frieda  7T Benjamin Reed 

 Benjamin Govindan  7V Tarquin Sotir 

5T Kameron Khlat  8B 

Post CE Programme   
 Jasper Fritze   8F 

   8G 

   8I 

 
Highest Housepoint Earner for the Week 

 

Chinua Ogbunude – 48     

 
Weekly Housepoint Totals 

 

First Place Second Place Third Place Fourth Place 

Westbourne Dawson Chepstow Pembridge  

1,009 966 943 894 

 
 
 



 
Yearly Housepoint Totals 

 

First Place Second Place Third Place Fourth Place 

Dawson 
Captain M. Gwynne 

Chepstow 
Captain A. Grigg 

Westbourne 
Captain J. Ward 

Pembridge 
Captain D. Shirazi 

16,312 15,724 15,465 14,882 

 
Form Class Winners 

 

First Place Second Place Third Place 

Form 5B 
514 

Form 5K 
500 

Form 5T 
386 

 

Week Form Class Week Form Class 

1 4B Miss Baillieu 17 5T Mr Thorne 

2 6J Miss Balgobin 18 6J Miss Balgobin 

3 7T Mr Metherell 20 7T Mr Metherell 

4 6B Mrs Bassett 21 3P Miss Phoenix 

5 8I Mr Goodman 22 6J Miss Balgobin 

6 6T Miss Taylor 23 5K Miss Kroiter 

7 5T Mr Thorne 24 4B Miss Baillieu 

8 6J Miss Balgobin 25 4B Miss Baillieu 

9 4B Miss Baillieu 26 6J Miss Balgobin 

10 8F Mr Froggatt 27 4K Mrs King 

11 5K Miss Kroiter 28 6J Miss Balgobin 

12 3P Miss Phoenix 29 5T Mr Thorne 

13   30 6J Miss Balgobin 

14 4M Miss Martin 31 4B Miss Baillieu 

15 4B Miss Baillieu 32 4B Miss Baillieu 

16 7M Mr Morrison 33 7T Mr Metherell 

19 7V Mr Vogiatzis 34 5B Mr Brawn 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Form Class Winners – 5B 

 

 
 

Class Achievement – Miss Baillieu’s English Class  
 

 
 



 
My Wetherby – Lucas B (7V)  

 

Which house are you in?  
Chepstow 
 
What is your favourite club?  
Film Review 
 
What is your favourite subject?  
Maths 
 
Kit-Kat or Chomp? 
Chomp 
 
What would you teach if you were a teacher?  
Maths 
 
Favourite sport at Wetherby? 
Football 
 
What would you do if you were Headmaster for 
the day?  
End the day early and make everyone a packed 
lunch 
 
Favourite book? 
Of Mice and Men, John Steinbeck  
 
Fish & Chips Fridays or Sausage & Mash 
Mondays? 
Sausage & Mash Mondays 
 
What animal would you be? 
Cheetah 
 
If you could plan a school trip where would you 
go? 
Sky diving  
 

 
 

Tell me a funny Wetherby memory. 
We were playing a game in ICT and Mr Morrison 
said he would beat us all… and then he lost. 
 
If you went to Pizza Express with a famous 
person who would it be? (Can be dead or alive) 
Lyndon B. Johnson 
 
You have one minute to draw a Wetherby 
branded item: Wetherby Branded Globe 
 

 
 

Thanks, Lucas! 
 

Out of School Achievements and Photos 
 

 

 
Balthazar’s continued swimming 

success! 
 
Last weekend Balthazar B (6B) 
competed in 5 events in the under 
14 age group, achieved several 
PBs, won 4 silver medals (50, 100, 
400 Free and 100 Back) and a gold 
medal for his 100 Butterfly, making 
him British Junior Champion ! 
 
This success concludes a 
wonderful year… 4 medals at 
winter Nationals, a promotion to the 
team GB talent programme junior 
group, a sponsorship from British 
Swimming. Well done, Balthazar! 



 

William C (4K) meets Milos Roanic! 

 
  

 

More swimming success for the Swiss 
Cottage Swim Club 

 
Last Sunday Jonathan C and Nicholas F took 
part in the prestigious M11 Swim Meet League 
representing Swiss Cottage Swimming Club.  
The team won all their heats finishing first in 
their division and region as well as taking the 
cup. They are through to the national finals later 
this year.  Well done, boys! 

 
Headmaster’s Good Shows 

 

Gold 
10 Housepoints 

Silver 
5 Housepoints 

Bronze 
3 Housepoints 

Elyas Efthimiou – Treasure Map Francesco Nagel – English Felix von Saher – Good behaviour 

Riaz Qureshi – Treasure Map Lachlan Cairncross – Art 
Willoughby Hassall – Good 
behaviour 

Milan Escarcega – Lego Classics 
Battle 

Cameron Childs – Art Willoughby Hassall – History 

 Alexander True – Art  Francesco Nagel – English 

 Alexander True – English 
Gregory Granovski – Excellent 
work ethic 

 Elliot Chailley – Art Dexter Beale – History 

 Christopher Radcliffe – English Theo Wright – Classics 

 Sebastian Jones – English Christopher Radcliffe – Classics 



 

 Ashaan Jayaraj – French Ashaan Jayaraj – Classics 

 Philip Maguire – Maths Nicholas Finch – Maths 

 
Maximilian Awuma Hamilton – 
Geography 

Alexander True – English 

 Nicolas Wright-Rocafort – English Barnaby Russell – Classics 

 Nicolas Wright-Rocafort – Maths Lucas Crow – Maths 

 Rory McConnon – Art Gabriel Wells – Maths 

 Rory McConnon – English John Cartwright – Maths 

 George Sakellariou – Art Aurelian Abbosh – English 

 George Sakellariou – Maths Nicholas Dyer – French 

 Armaan Malhotra – Geography 
Maximillian Papasavvas – Support 
for another pupil 

 Armaan Malhotra – Maths Beckett Willis – Maths 

 Oliver White – English 
Santiago Mendes Esteves – Being 
helpful 

 Frederick Houldsworth – Maths  
Jasper Hunter – Setting a good 
example 

 William Carver – English Oliver White – Good manners 

 Zayn Shabeeh – Geography Felix Crow – Attitude 

 Maxi Gardner – Maths Felix Crow – History 

 Nadhmi Auchi – English  Elyas Efthimiou – Attitude 

 Zain Habba – Maths Elyas Efthimiou – English 

 Jasper Hunter – Geography Orlando Straub – English 

 Milo Pettit – Form Presentation Oscar Rotman – English 

 Milo Pettit – English  Emanuel Tomazos – Attitude 

 
Aaron Mukherjee-Sharma – 
English 

Thompson Higgins - Reading 

 Aran Mehra – English William Gorton – Attitude 

 Luca Bengough – Art Leonardo Bertolo – Attitude 

 Nadhmi Auchi – Geography Kameron Khlat – Attitude 

 Varun Vashisht – RS Innes Adam – Treasure Map 

 Varun Vashisht – English  Joshua Linnane – Treasure Map 

 Benjamin Govindan – Art Damien Giles – Treasure map 

 
Maximilian Papasavvas – 
Geography  

Joshua Ashley – Art  

 Lucas Silberschmidt – Art Varun Vashisht – Classics  

 Lucas Jorgensen – Art Cosimo Johansen – Maths 

 Nicholas Dyer – Art  George Wells – Maths  



 

 Charles Gouilliard – Art Oscar Kalhor – Art 

 Gregory Granovski – Art  Oliver Toon – Maths 

 Oscar Kalhor – English  Luke Leventis – Classics 

 Roberson Brown - Art Boris Bogolyubov – English  

 Roberson Brown – Art Michael Kupsin – English  

 Sebastian Drax – Manners 
Javier Fernandez de Ybarra – 
Classics 

 Harry Lister – Effort all year  Aidan Zilkha – Maths 

 Andreas Rashidmanesh – Maths  Chinua Ogbunude – Maths 

 Edward Jephcott – English  Cody Juma – Art 

 Thomas Dunn – English  Toran Harrison – Maths  

 
Massimiliano Catallo-Bauman – 
Art  

Thomas Gray – Maths  

 Darius Shirazi – Art George Fenner-Leitao – Maths 

 
Ardavan Pesendorfer – 
Geography  

George Fenner-Leitao – Year 4 
Residential 

 Aidan Dausch – Maths  Chinonso Ogbunude – English  

 Nicolas Sesson-Farre – Art Zayd Sindi – English  

 Aidan Stergoulis – Geography  Monty James - Science 

 Charles Gouilliard – English  Monty James – History  

 Frankie George – Maths  Jake Gillanders – English  

 Aidan Zilkha – Maths  
Massimiliano Catallo-Bauman – 
Music 

 Frederick Edis – History Theodore Daudy – History 

 Anders Brakus – Science  Ardavan Pesendorfer – English  

 Benjamin Reed – French Ardavan Pesendorfer – Maths 

 Ivan Galanternik – Art  Luca Maher – English  

 Arthur Hamill – English  Sebastian Bell – English  

 Arthur Hamill – English Lucas Jorgensen – English  

 Edward Seppala – English Matteo Hurrell – Maths  

 Orlando Straub – English Tarquin Sotir – English 

 Luca Pozzo – English Oscar Sutherland – Maths 

 Luca Pozzo - Reading Sebastian Drax – English  

 Edward Hudson – History Sebastian Drax – English 

 Edward Hudson – History Gregory Granovski – English 

 Gabriel Wells - History Gregory Granovski – English  



 

 Kilian Seidel - English Nicolas Sesson-Farre – Art 

 Lachlan Donley – Maths Kameron Khlat – Maths  

 Luca Bengough - English Gray Gardner – English 

 Nur Dincmen – Marbles Gray Gardner – English  

 Nadhmi Auchi – English Laurence Fritze – English 

 Felix Crow – English 
Massimiliano Catallo-Bauman – 
Maths  

 Felix Crow – English Lucas Nahal – English 

 Cameron Childs – English Lucas Nahal – English 

 Jackson Frieda – English Lucas Nahal - Manners 

 Elyas Efthimiou – Maths  

 Beckett Willis- History  

 Lucas Jorgensen – English  

 Oscar Rotman – English  

 Oscar Raber – Presentation  

 Sebastien Dautigny – Maths  

 Sebastien Dautigny – English  

 Emmanuel Tomazos – History  

 Saif Meliti – Treasure Map  

 Rupert Cullinane – PTP  

 Riaz Qureshi – History  

 Edward Seppala - Maths  

 Boris Bogolyubov – Treasure Map  

 William Gorton – English  

 George Sakellariou - English  

 Leonardo O’Sullivan – English  

 Ludo Remers – English  

 Lucas Mousavizadeh – English  

 Luca Maher – History  

 Zac Shuaib – English  

 Kameron Khlat – English  

 Sava Seltzer – Classics  

 
 
 



 
Photos from the Week 

 

 

Year 4 Maths Treasure maps! 

  
 



 

  
Year 8 Pizza Making at Café Caldesi! 

 
  



 

 
WPS at Aquathlon! 

 
 



 

  

Milan Escarcega’s (6B) Lego model of the Battle of 
Thermopylae in 480 BCE between 100,000 Persians vs 300 

Spartans 

Bill Shipton from the Shackleton 
foundation receiving the cheque! 

  
An easy win for Yermek A (8G) … 10-2 against Mr Blundell  

 
Massimilliano Catallo – Bauman vs. Mr. Metherell, a close match, 15-7 

 

www.wetherbyprep.co.uk 
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